July 21, 2011 Officers Shilling and Johns gave hand-out concerning ID theft and conduced a question and answer session.
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Don Hernandez, Sam Houston principal, and John Washington, GISD community relations, discussed neighborhood relations with the schools.
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July 2011, Kemp and Sue Derrick of 2218 Newgate were recognized for their yard.    As part of their recognition, they received a coupon from Las Vagas Repair shop on Shiloh for one free oil change.
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The June 2011 yard of the month recognition was given to Mr. and Mrs. Emilio Royo of 2120 Lakemere.   As a part of the recognition they were given a $25.00 certificate to Dos Banderos restaurant at 613 Main Street.
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At the May 19, 2011 Association meeting, Glenna Brown of the city's Environmental Waste Services gave a presentation on recycling and Shelly Franklin of the city's water department presented on the drought contingency plans.
We would like to recognize Larry and Kathy Wofford at 2410 Nottingham as having the yard of the month.    The Woffords received 4 tickets to Scarborough Renaissance Festival courtesy of the "the Coffee News" of DFW (www.coffeenews.dfw.com) for this recognition.  April 28, 2011
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March 3, 2011 – The Association meeting presenters were Mayor Jones, John Willis and Officer Wade.
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Mayor Ronald Jones discussed problems in area.
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John Willis gave an update for district 5.
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Officers Wade and Vornberg gave a crime watch update.

December 2, 2010
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2011 board members (l-r) Fernando Gonzalez, Wayne Martin (president), Dawn Coleman, Linda Orr (crime watch), Pat Phillips, Joe Denton (treasurer), Ed Coleman (VP), Clarence Gunter (secretary)
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2010 board members (l-r) Wayne Martin , Dawn Coleman (n/a), Linda Orr (crime watch), Pat Phillips (president), Joe Denton (treasurer), Gaye Morrison (secretary), Fernando Gonzalez, not pictured Otis Perry (VP)
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Mark Dillon presented gang information at the 9/2/2010 Association meeting.
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As of July, 2010, the Ridgecrest/English Estates Neighborhood Association has added "Citizens on Patrol" signs to our Crime Watch sign posts.  We would like to thank Clarence Gunter for coordinating this effort.
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Alicia & Kevin Brown 2001 Patricia Lane are the July, 2010 winners of the Ridgrecrest/English Estates Neighborhood Association yard of the month.   As recognition they received $100 from the Association.
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The June 2010 yard of the month for the Ridgrecrest/English Estate Neighborhood Association was awared to Mr & Mrs Walter Stockdale of 2126 Morningside Dr.   As recognition, the Stockdales received a coupon for a free pest control treatment from Saint Pest Control.
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At the June 10, 2010 meeting of the Ridgrecrest/English Estates Neighborhood association. Lt. Gary Sweet of the Garland Police Department presented self-defense and escape techniques. Lt Sweet had a very interesting and humorous presentation.
